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President's Message  
 

Hello Fellow Carvers!  

I would like to wish you all a very successful opportunity for 
carving and learning in 2016!  I am very grateful to again be 
your president for another year! I will try my best to be a 
good representative for our organization. If you should have 
any concerns or comments please feel free to contact me 
or any of our officers. My contact information is: Jack 
Dalton, Pres., 503-931-9718 (cell) or jbdsalem@gmail.com. 

 Please let me introduce you to our 2016 Officers: Jack 
Dalton, Pres.; Denis Miller, VP; Janice Besing, Secy; 
Ray Weekly, Treas.; Frank Campbell, Past Pres.; Bob 
Harris, Newsletter; Bob Fisher, Librarian; Bob Curtis, 
Webmaster; Members at Large: Jim Harris, Dave 
Disselbrett, and Bob Curtis; and Everett Koontz, 
Historian.  

There was an Executive Board Meeting held on Dec. 18th at 
the 50+ Center to confirm new board members Denis Miller 
as VP, Ray Weekly as Treasurer, and Bob Curtis as 
Member at Large. This was done per our By-Laws; Sect. 3, 
Vacancies. Any vacancy in office shall be filled by 
appointment of the Executive Board. 

Other action taken by the Exec. Board: Chairman for the 
Christmas Show(s) and ornament sales is Bob Curtis. 

Chairman for Indoor booth at State Fair is Jack Dalton. Co-Chairmen for April Show are 
Everett Koontz and Lou Wakefield. Publicity for April Show are Jack Dalton, Denis & 
Donna Miller.  

 2015 was a year of sorrow for many of us. We lost two wonderful carvers, and good 
friends. We lost Bill Grater, our Treasurer for many years, on Thanksgiving Day, and 
Ken Ellis one week later. Please keep Janine Grater and Elaine Ellis in your thoughts 
and prayers as they go through this difficult time in their lives. My wish for 2016 is that 
we not have to experience another great loss like this in the coming year.  
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Many of you have already paid your dues for 2016. We appreciate your being a part of 
our great community of carvers. There will be some delay in getting your dues posted, 
but rest assured that we have been keeping track of those who paid their dues and as 
soon as the new treasurer is up and running we will be sharing the information with a 
new membership list. For those of you that have yet to pay their 2016 dues we have 
included a dues form in the newsletter for you. You may also pay at a meeting or send 
your dues to Ray Weekly, Treasurer at our PO Box, which is PO Box 13321, Salem, 
OR 97301. Please be sure to include your email address if you have one, that way you 
will receive any emails that are sent out. 

  Woodcarver’s Alaska Cruise – This is being headed up by Jeff Harness. As of now 
the start date will be August 26, 2016. Leaving from Seattle, sailing along the Inside 
Passage with stops (and tours) in Ketchikan, Juneau, Skagway, & Victoria BC before 
returning to Seattle. More information about this will be headed our way in the future.  

Club Meetings:  Last Tuesday of each month: No meetings in Aug or December 

For those that might be interested---the Salem Senior Center has a woodcarving 
session every Friday from 1:00 to 4:00 upstairs.  A great bunch of people who are 
willing to help out, if you ask.  Very generous group of folks! 
The Silverton Silverchip Carvers meet Wednesday’s, 1 to 4 at the Silverton Art 
Association.  $2 per session.  A chance to carve and chat.  For more Info, call Dave 
Stand (503-873-4512). 
  
Everett Koontz is hosting an open carving session on Mondays, 9:30-3:00 at his home:  
2970 Hollyberry Lane SE Salem. Bring a sack lunch and a project to work on. Special 
classes occur during the year so check ahead to make sure it is okay to be there. 
  
Local Wood Supplier:  Jerry Harris, Dallas, Or.  503-884-7905, Email:  
grich912@aol.com 

  
 
Carving classes with Dave Disselbrett at the Center 50+ from 6:45 to 8:45 PM (503-
390-3010). Cost is, $5 per session for  Mondays.   Wednesdays,  9 AM to Noon, $7 per 
session, Classes are in the craft room. Projects of choice.  Center 50+ Salem.  
 

“Bored” Dinners and Breakfasts Several carvers started gathering for a Friday Night 

Dinner and a Saturday morning breakfast at various locations around the valley. It's a 
chance to go to some places that you may not normally go and to be with friends. 
Everyone is welcome for these no-host gatherings. The only requirement is bring your 
appetite!!! The following is the schedule of upcoming gatherings.  
 
Bored Breakfasts: 8 AM 
 
2016 Schedule for Bored Dinners 
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    Friday February 12        Wooden Nickel, Sublimity 
    Friday March 11            Thai Orchid 
    Friday April 15                McGraths Center Street, Salem 
    Friday May 13                Olive Garden, Salem 
    Friday June 10               Novak's, Albany 
  
Bored Breakfasts 
 
    Saturday January 30        Mommy & Mattie's, Keizer 
    Saturday February 27       Hwy 22, Salem 
    Saturday March 26            Busick Court, Salem 
    Sunday April 2                   Almost Home, Salem 
    Saturday April 30              Sassy Onion, Salem 
    Saturday May 21              Elmer's, Market Street, Salem 
    Saturday June 25             Annette's, West Salem 
 
  If any questions call Dave Disselbrett (503-390-9125) or Ken Lake (503-851-7468) 

Looking ahead: A date to Remember in 2016:  January 16th & 17th, 2016. Coastal 
Carvers Annual “Artistry in Wood” Show, Chinook Winds Convention Center. Saturday 
10-5, Sunday 10-4. Free Admission. Featured carver is our own Jeff Harness. For 
more information: www.coastalcarvers.org.  

 Presenter for January:  Dave Disselbret: Bring tools 

 Treats        For January:  Lou Wakefield, Bob Harris, Frank Campbell 

  

Our January Meeting will be on January 26, 2016 at the 50+ Center, beginning at 7 PM.  

 Upcoming Events: 

January 16-17 Lincoln City, Oregon Artistry in Wood at Chinook Winds Casino and Convention Center, 
1777 NW 44th Street Saturday 10-5; Sunday 10-4. Kathy Jensen (503) 856-4158; 
jensenka17@yahoo.com  

 February 27-28 Boise, Idaho. Idaho Artistry in Wood Show at Wyndham Garden Boise Airport 
Hotelmarliesschmitt@clearwire.net 

 March 12-13, Bremerton, Washington Kitsap County Woodcarvers' 30th Annual Juried Show. Contact 
Mark Campbell, 360-536-6155, kitsapcarvers1a@gmail.com. 

 March 19-20 Kennewick, Washington Tri Cities Wood Carvers Association presents Artistry in Wood 
juried show and sale. Jerry Dilley (509) 619-0811; sunravens@live.com. 

  

http://www.coastalcarvers.org/
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 April 2-3 Salem, Oregon Capitol Woodcarvers Show, 50+ Center, 2615 Portland Rd NE. Everett Koontz 
(503-581-8428) and Lou Wakefield (503-540-5660). 

 June 10-12 Kennewick, Washington Tri Cities Woodcarvers' annual Rendezvous. Bob Gough (509) 460-
1647. 

 Aug 18-21 West Glacier Carving Rendezvous, West Glacier KOA, 355 Halfmoon Flats Road, West 
Glacier, MT 59936. 

 September 15-18, Oregon Woodcarvers Rendezvous. Canyonview Camp, 13000 Finlay Rd NE, Silverton, 
OR 97381. Everett Koontz (503-581-8428), koontzde@hotmail.com; and Dave Disselbrett (503-390-
9125), disselbret@aol.com.  

 Dues: Yearly membership fees for 2016 are now due. Please see Ray Weekly or Jack Dalton at the next 
meeting.  

2016 CAPITOL WOOD CARVERS DUES RENEWAL 

Name ________________________________________________________________ Address 
_______________________________________________________________  

Phone Number ________________________e-Mail ____________________________  

  

Dues: $12.00 for an individual or $18.00 for a family. You can pay at the meeting or send payment to 
Ray Weekly at PO Box 13321, Salem, OR 97301. 
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